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Department of Planning & Housing

TO: Mayor and Ames City Council Members

FROM: Department of Planning and Housing

DATE: December 31, 2020

SUBJECT: Alley Parking Changes Referral for  2724 Northridge Lane in Somerset

BACKGROUND:

The City Council referred an email to staff from Byron and Beverly Schulke at the October 16 th

City Council meeting (see attached). The Schulke’s request that the City either remove parking
adjacent to their house or create a time limit for parking with rigid enforcement. The Schulke are
not interested in making changes on their property to screen the existing parking spaces.

The Somerset was approved by the City Council with a substantial number of parking spaces
situated off the private alleys along with this one public alley.  The alley behind 2724 Northridge
Lane is a public right-of-way rather than a private alley as is the case for all  other alleys in
Somerset. This public alley also includes 90-degree parking spaces abutting 2724 Northridge
Lane and a similar bank of spaces two lots to the north. These parking spaces are similar to the
other private parking areas in the area.   These parking spaces were approved as part of the Final
Plat for the 13th Addition   

As public right-of-way, City Council can control allowances for parking at this location through
an ordinance.  However, it appears that the City Council has not received any other complaints
about the utilization of this type of parking arrangement in the subdivision. 

Alternatively, City Council could direct City Staff to physically adjust the parking area to only
allow for  parallel  parking vs.  90-degree  parking.   Parallel  parking may reduce  some of  the
negative experiences identified by the homeowner.
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No action is needed if  City Council  is  satisfied with the current condition and regulation of
parking in this area.
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